
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

FATHER NICHOLAS GROSS COUNCIL, NO 12596 

Mackville, WI 
 

NEWSLETTER / MEETING MINUTES 
April 23, 2023 

 
➢ The meeting was held after the 8:48 mass.  It was called to order by Grand Knight Erv Van Camp at 

10:25 AM and was opened with the Our Father prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance to the United 

States of America.   Also present were our Deputy Grand Knight Vic Salm, Warden Dan Kreutzberg, 

John Baum, Frank Witt, Treasurer Fred Ringel, Wayne Van Straten, Kevin Flood, Roger Van 

Gompel, Bill Shalhoub and Financial Secretary Mark Vosters. 

 

➢ The March 19, 2023 meeting minutes were read, corrected, and approved.  

 

➢ Treasurer Report: Fred issued a report on both checking accounts for the period of March 19 to April 

23. In the expense account there was a withdrawal of $250 for breakfast supplies, and deposits of 

$1005.00 for March 19 pancake breakfast proceeds, $60.00 dues, and $3624.28 from the tootsie roll 

drive. In the charity account, there were withdrawals of $1000.00 for Scotty and Amy Froehlich 

family, $500.00 for St. Edward Social Concerns Committee for meals for the homeless (Pillars), and 

$50.00 for Hilda Van Camp Memorial. 

  

➢ Amy Froehlich left a thank you note on our meeting table (see attachment) and some sweet treat for 

the donation from the Knights which was made possible by all who donated so generously at the 

March 19th breakfast. 

 

➢ Farmer will order 350 roses for the rose sale on Mother’s Day.  Dan motioned, seconded by Kevin to 

donate the proceeds from the rose sale to Vida. All approved. 

 

➢ Vic motioned, seconded by John to donate $300 for the end of year teacher appreciation luncheon.  

All approved. 

 

➢ Mark motioned, seconded by Fred to donate $200.00 to Pro-Life Wisconsin per their request for 

education outreach.  All approved.  

 

➢ Wayne again shared information on the chain link fencing for the tractor pull and on a large clear 

span metal building St. Edward could acquire for the east side of the track.  The fence is brand new in 

the crate with all components needed for installation.  Wayne has Kevin H. on board with the 

potential project and Kevin is willing to mark the building before it is taken down.  Farmer will take 

this info to the parish committees that would have to give approval to move forward.  Cost for the 

project will be available soon.  If this project ends up happening, a work crew would be needed to put 

it up the new fence. 

.  

➢ Next meeting will be after the 8:45 mass on May 21 

 

➢ After a motion by Vic and seconded by Fred to adjourn, the meeting adjourned at 11:33 PM, closing 

with the Father McGivney prayer. 

Dan Van Boxtel, insurance field agent, can be contacted at 920-659-1918 or email at:  

daniel.vanboxtel@kofc.org 


